Headteacher/Pennaeth

Ysgol Harri Tudur e,
Henry Tudor School

Learners First Dysgwyr yng Nghyntaf

09.04.2024
Dear Year 11 Student (and Parents / Carers),

You have been selected by your teachers as one of 100 Year 11 learners to participate in a Maths
and English Skills Achievement Day on Thursday 11th April at the University of Wales Trinity St
David in Carmarthen. The day has been designed to assist learners targeting specific grades reach
their potential in this summer’s exams by addressing common areas of Year 11
underperformance in the January mocks and to build on the strengths of what went well.

The revision conference will be delivered by specialist Maths and English advisors from the
Partneriaeth educational consortia and the day will also include a free lunch provided at the
university (please identify any food allergies on the accompanying consent form).

The whole point of the day is to increase learners’ skills in response to possible questions in this
summer’s exam papers in Higher and Intermediate papers. Some learners will benefit from the
event to consolidate C grades, whilst others will use the experience to press for B, A and A*. All
those invited to participate are urged to take part regardless of whether their friends are also
attending. Participants will also receive revision aids and university freebies!

The trip will be staffed by Ms Rhiannon Morgan of the English Department, Mr Luke Murray of
the Maths Department, Mr Geraint Williams Head of Year 11 and myself. Transport will be
provided by Evans Coaches. The emergency contact number for the trip is 07900143715. All
learners are reminded that they should wear full and correct school uniform to the event. There
was a special assembly held today for participants during Lesson 5 which most learners were
informed of. Learners receiving this letter who were not informed of the meeting due to network
errors are still very much invited to attend the event as the meeting simply introduced details
that are in this letter so they have not missed anything important. The buses will leave school at
08.45am promptly and will return for the normal end of the day for Year 11 at 2.45pm.

As there is obviously a very tight turnaround for this event, we ask that parents / carers complete
the attached Google Form Consent Form and submit it on Tuesday evening. If there is any reason
why a learner cannot attend then please inform us so that we know in advance.

If you have any questions about this event then please do not hesitate to contact
me at the school by telephone or via email (jojones@yht.wales).

Yours sincerely,

Mr J. Jones
Assistant Headteacher _ Pembroke/ Penfro SA71 4RL
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